
STATE OF VERMONT 
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

 
Case No. 22-2954-PET 
 
Petition of the Department of Public Service 
to open a proceeding to initiate EEU Demand 
Resources Plan proceeding for the 2024-2026 
and 2027-2029 performance periods 

 

 
        Order entered:  
 

PROCEDURAL ORDER CLARIFYING DISCOVERY PROCEDURES 

On January 17, 2023, Efficiency Vermont requested clarification from the Vermont 

Public Utility Commission (“Commission”) regarding its revised Rule 2.000 that goes into effect 

January 18, 2023.  Specifically, Efficiency Vermont requested clarification on whether discovery 

responses for this proceeding will be managed as they have in previous demand resources plan 

proceedings or as outlined in the revised Commission Rule 2.230(R).1  

Efficiency Vermont noted that in prior demand resources plan proceedings, participants 

provided copies of discovery responses and attachments to the Commission and filed them in 

ePUC.  Efficiency Vermont does not object to continuing that practice in this proceeding. 

Pursuant to Commission rule 2.30(R)(2), parties are requested to provide copies of 

discovery responses and attachments to the Commission using ePUC.  In the event that any 

discovery response or attachment exceeds the file-size limit of ePUC, the discovery response or 

attachment should be emailed to the Clerk of the Commission or otherwise provided to the 

Commission in electronic format. 

SO ORDERED. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
1 Efficiency Vermont represents that the Vermont Department of Public Service, the City of Burlington Electric 

Department, and Vermont Gas Systems, Inc., joined the request for clarification.  
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Dated at Montpelier, Vermont, this                                                                                  . 

 
     
 

            
Kelly Martone 
Hearing Officer   

OFFICE OF THE CLERK 

Filed:  

Attest:         
  Clerk of the Commission 
 
 Notice to Readers:  This decision is subject to revision of technical errors.  Readers are requested to notify 
the Clerk of the Commission (by e-mail, telephone, or in writing) of any apparent errors, in order that any necessary 
corrections may be made.  (E-mail address:  puc.clerk@vermont.gov)  
 

23rd day of January, 2023
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